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Discussion Topics: Course Objectives:

The purpose of this course is to introduce students to the field of organization theory \210 
a field that draws on the disciplines of sociology, psychology, economics, and political 
science. The goal is to teach students to think about and understand organizations using the 
concepts which organization theory provides. The course is designed to encourage students to 
actively and critically use these concepts in order to diagnose, manage, design, change and 
generally make sense of the organizations in which they now \210 or will in the future \210 
participate. The emphasis of this course is on the practical value of organization theory for 
students as future managers and as members of organizations. Developing an understanding of 
how organizations operate is critical so that students can manage others as well manage their 
own careers. 

Each week of the course we will explore a different area of organization theory and show how 
it can be used to anticipate, understand, and resolve different problems that arise for 
organizational managers and members. We will make the link between organization theory and 
the world of work by using class exercises and discussions, readings from the textbook, and 
readings from the business press. Because actively applying organization theory concepts is 
such a central part of the course, each of the conceptual topics covered will also be applied 
to experiential exercises or to cases that are assigned subsequently. Your participation in 
these exercises and in the case discussions is essential. The cases are designed to test and 
sharpen students\202 ability to identify course concepts in actual organization settings and 
to apply these concepts in decision-making.

In order to facilitate discussions of these cases and the experiential exercises, the class 
will often be split in to smaller groups. Each group will act as their own organization. The 
goal of each organization will be to maximize the learning of its organizational members. At 
mid-semester and at the end of the semester, each group will submit an evaluation of each 
member\202s contributions to the discussions. The details of those evaluations will be 
provided later in this document.

Course Organization:

The course is organized around a weekly three hour session which will include lectures, small 
group discussion and cases. Topics covered include organizational environments, strategy 
goals, technology, structure and design, organizational culture, power and politics, and 
organizational learning and change.

Grading: To be announced.

Required Texts: Daft: Essentials of Organizational Theory & Design,2nd ed., Southwestern: 
2001.

There will also be a readings packet available for purchase from the bookstore.

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 
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Prerequisite/Corequisite: BUS 272 (or BUS 372); 60 credit hours.

Notes: 

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


